
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RAP/DEL 
30 September 1988 

D C Beak Esq BSc MICE 
Honorary Secretary 
Edinburgh and East of Scotland 

Association 
Institution of Civil Engineers 
North of Scotland Hyrdo-Electric Board 
16 Rothesay Terrace 
EDINBURGH EH3 
 
Dear Colin 
 
MUSEUM COMMITTEE – ANNUAL REPORT 1987-88 
 
The question of renegotiation of the Institution’s loan agreement with the 
Royal Museum of Scotland at their request has not been fully resolved but an 
effort will be made to progress matters during the coming session. 
 
Recent donations have included the Talla Water Supply transit instrument by 
Elliott Bros, a brass measuring device by G Hutchison of Edinburgh and a 
Tern sub-tense bar in leather and canvas case. 
 
The Tall transit instrument donated by Lothian Region Water and Drainage 
Department attracted national publicity through NCE and resulted in a feature 
article on how it was used by Brian Dumbleton (NCE 7 April). 
 
Other activities during the year have included advising and assisting the Clerk 
Maxwell Trust to establish an international museum in Edinburgh. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
R A Paxton 
Chairman 
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